NORTH EAST TOWNSHIP WATER & SEWER AUTHORITY MEETING MINUETS
OCTOBER 24, 2022 |

9:00 A.M.

Meeting was called to order by chairman Gordy Post at 9:00 a.m. In attendance were
Bill Heald, Jim Konzel, Fredrick Shunk, Guy Steg, Rick Hall, Teresa Sculley, Engineer Jeff Kordes,
Attorney Bob Jeffery.

No one in public attendance.

At this time, Chairman Post asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the
September 26, 2022 meeting. Bill Heald made a motion to approve the minutes, as presented,
with a second from Jim Konzel. All in favor, motion passed.

Chairman Post now asked for a motion to approve payment of bills. Bill Heald made the
motion to approve, as presented, with a second by Guy Steg. All in favor, motion passed.

New Business: None
Old Business: - Rt. 5 Sewer Extension Update’s (Jeff Kordes)

1. Dohler’s Project is currently calling for a private treatment facility. Jeff Kordes explained
the proposed sewage system that would drain into 20-Mile Creek. To date an actual
model of the sewage system proposal has not been presented to the North East Water
& Sewer Authority. Action was tabled until further information was available.

2. The North East Sewer Extension Project for 18 Mile Lane and adjoining areas originally
was designed to be a gravity system, after talking with Fritzer and going over the original
designs, with the thought process of everything from the Conservation Park East to the
New York State Line being a low pressure sewer, Jeff Kordes recommended switching
the entire project over to a low pressure sewer system due to extreme depths that will
be incurred with a gravity system, and further explained that there should be significant
cost savings with a low pressure sewer system. Project letters to be sent to residents
explaining project, time line, project cost and resident cost and connections.

Questions from W/S Board on Low-Pressure System:

“What would be the connection system?”
Jeff Kordes: “Low-Pressure Lateral from Main — for a more flexible line and connection.”

“Changes to original E.P.A. original proposal?”
Jeff Kordes: “NONE!” “Low Flow Pressure System meets E.P.A. requirements.”




“What would be the time table to complete the 18 Mile Lane Project”?
Fritzer: “Permit starting in 120 days, pipe going in the ground in 8 to 9 months
would be the expectation”

Chairman Post asked for a motion to “Move forward with the Lakeshore Sanitary Sewer
Expansion as a complete low pressure sewer system.” Teresa Sculley made a motion to

accept, as presented, with a second by Bill Heald. All in favor, motion passed.

OTHER:

With all business addressed, Chairman Post adjourned the meeting at 9:45 a.m.

Submitted by: Teresa Sculley, Treasurer




